Your ref: PCP2013 Our ref: LC

If telephoning or calling please ask for: Mrs Conolly

Tel (01472) 324016

E-mail: liz.conolly@nelincs.gov.uk

Mr Matthew Grove Humberside Police and Crime Commissioner Pacific Exchange 40 High Street

HULL HU1 1PS

NORT LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL

www.nelincs.gov.uk Strategic Director Governance & Transformation Rob Walsh B.A. (Hons) Solicitor

Head of Legal Services Liz Conolly LL.B Solicitor

21st March 2013

Dear Mr Grove

Re: Police and Crime Plan

As you are aware, the Police and Crime Panel discussed the Police and Crime Plan at their meeting on 11 March 2013 and were grateful to have had the opportunity to ask questions of you, the Deputy Commissioner and members of your staff.

The Police and Crime Panel made the following comments on the document:

- In terms of managing performance, the Panel recognised the need for flexibility and partnership working, but felt that the Plan did need to include performance outcome measures. It was suggested that there needed to be a focus on the performance of the Police year on year and ensure that value for money was being obtained
- The Panel welcomed the improvement to the language used in the report and suggested that this could be further enhanced by the inclusion of more photographs to accompany the headings
- The Panel maintained that domestic violence and sexual exploitation should have a greater emphasis within the Plan and felt there should be a greater focus on what the Police were going to do rather than what they could be doing
- The Panel felt that there was a need to emphasise the potential for collaborative working on key strategic issues
- The Panel suggested that the Plan include reference to the value and definition of the work of Crimestoppers
- In terms of diversionary support, there was a gap within the Plan around rehabilitation of perpetrators of crime
- The Panel felt that there should be a programme of school visits by the Police

In general terms, the Panel noted that improvements have been made since the initial document was received at their meeting on 6 February 2013, but felt that there was some further work to do.

Thank you

Yours sincerely

Head of Legal Services